An engineer writes to Birdlife International

Dear CEO
Your website was forwarded to me recently and I was surprised to read this comment on it.  I marked to section that is of particular concern in bold.
"Climate change is perhaps the most serious threat to the world's biodiversity, damaging the last remaining habitats of threatened species, and causing catastrophic breeding failures amongst seabirds as rising sea temperatures drive the plankton their prey species depend on to colder waters. BirdLife considers that in many parts of the world, wind has the greatest potential of all renewable energy sources, but believes that windfarm proposals should be treated on a case-by-case basis to establish that there will be no negative impact on wildlife."
Apart from being a naturalist observing wildlife for more than 50 years, and creating a number of wildlife reserves, I am a Professional Engineer who has practised for over 30 years, designing, constructing and managing a wide variety of infrastructure projects throughout Australia and South East Asia.  Many of these project have required the expertise of a variety of other professional disciplines including electrical and mechanical engineers.  
When wind farms were first proposed in Australia I attended a number of industry meetings with mechanical and electrical engineers of considerable experience where the practical feasibility of wind farms were discussed.  After careful consideration of the information on power generation by wind turbines it was the opinion of the engineers that, because of the variability of the wind, it was not a credible method of producing power or reducing greenhouses gases. It is therefore with some dismay that I read this ill-informed statement on your website.  The only other times I have seen this sort of remark has been from people who work for, or accept money from, the wind industry and unfortunately this has included ornithologist who are prepared to turn a blind eye to the death of birds and bats caused by turbines for their own personal gain. 
Wind does not have the greatest potential of all renewable energy sources and your organisation should take a more responsible role and initiate investigations by appropriately qualified experienced engineers, after all they are the ones trained to provide infrastructure.  The investigation task should be to focus on the range of possibilities and their actual contribution to CO2 reduction, that is not in isolation from the supporting infrastructure, so that those that have the least affect on bird life can be selected as ones to be supported.
Regards
Andrew Chapman
Consulting Engineer
